MEETING MINUTES OF THE MUSKELLUNGE LAKE ASSOCIATION




JUNE 28, 2010

Before the meeting was called to order, the group was addressed by DNR Deputy Warden John Pruess concerning the Waterguard program. 

Justine then handed out the flyers for “Clean Boats Clean Waters” that she and Tom had been working on. 

The meeting was called to order. Present were board members Tom Cerull, President, Gail Anderson, Secretary, Roger Johnston Treasurer. Board members: Bob Petersen, Bill Raboin, and committee members Bob and Susan Hodkiewicz and Justine White-Richards. Absent were Dennis Schumacher, Mike Newmeister, Larry Grezesik and Dave Masiakowski. 

The minutes of the September 28, 2009, January 18, 2010 and May 10, 2010 Meetings were approved. Mike moved and Roger seconded. Motion carried.

Roger Johnston presented the Treasurer’s Report. Balances are as follows:



Lake Improvement Fund

$7040.04



Operational Fund


$4950.86



Lake study Fund


$2392.16



Lake Projects



$103.44



MLA Fundraising/socials

$4946.78



Savings



$36.51



Total all Funds


$16974.19

Bob Peterson moved and Bill Raboin seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion carried.

Roger brought information from Nicolet Credit Union with choices as to how to invest our funds. It was decided to go with term share certificates of $2500.00 each for 60 months, 48 months, 36 months, and 24 months respectively. Mike N. moved and Bill R. seconded. Motion carried.

Concerning liability insurance for MLA, Tom checked into it. He found it would cost $1400/yr. For $1,000,000 coverage. Mike felt it was not worth it. Justine mentioned a web site to look at. It was decided to table it until the Sept. meeting. 

Concerning Walleye stocking, Tom talked to Steve Gilbert of the DNR. We will receive 1500 large fingerlings this fall, but we need 3000 to be adequate, and the final cost of our share of the stocking would be prohibitive for the end Walleye result. 

250 Muskies will be stocked in 2011.

Crappie size and bag limit will be addressed by the DNR and set at 10 in. and 10 fish /day. It will take time to implement, but we can get it started sooner.

Mike N. moved and Bob P. seconded to start the programs. Motion carried.

Roger Johnston presented the water quality report. The June 20 SECCI reading was 4.5 feet and the water temperature was 70.1 F. at the surface and 60.9F. at 18 feet.

Bob Hodkiewicz  presented the O2 report. The meter seems to be working well, and he will start a graph showing results over time. Information still needs to be reported to the DNR

Concerning Elections, Dave Masiakowski would like to decline being on the ballot. We should all look for new prospective board members. Roger suggested we think changing the by-laws to accommodate missing people at the meetings and the number of meetings per year. Tom agreed to send out an e-mail looking for prospective members for the ballot. Justine proposed e-mail voting.

Roger reported for the Social Committee. They met and were working on the Annual Meeting set up and clean up committees. They would have coffee and donuts at 8:30 AM. The meeting starts at 9:00 AM. Mike Meyer will present a program on Shoreline Restoration.

Justine reported for the Grant Committee. An updated courtesy code will be posted at the boat landing. It would also be printed on stickers to be handed out. 

She is still collecting volunteer hours for CLASS, and schedules for classes are posted on line, including a wrap-up meeting in July.

Concerning the No Wake Zone, it was questioned whether it should be expanded. Tom said he would ask at the annual meeting how people felt about it.

Bob H. presented the Aerator report. The aerator is being sent back to Milwaukee for repair.  It has continued to have an oil leak.  Bob did express concerns about not having enough people available to take in the fencing in the spring.
Concerning the Weed and Algae , Gail A. reported that she did 2 partial lake surveys and all was normal.

Concerning Road Clean-up, Bob and Judy P. said they were waiting for the grass to be cut and the tick season to be over. There is 3.2 miles of roadway to be cleaned up from G to K.

Concerning the Boat Landing. There are fewer volunteers for boat inspections, but they are not finding any invasive species. Justine wondered if we should offer incentives.

Other Business: There was discussion about power loading of boats. It caused sand bumps making launching of other boats more difficult. 

No wake times from 6 PM to 9 AM is a township rule.

Mike moved and Bob P. seconded to adjourn. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, Gail Anderson, Secretary

